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[PROVINCIAL NOTICE NO. 21 OF 2018] 

LOCAL AUTHORITY NOTICE 
MANGAUNG METROPOLITAN MUNICIPALITY 

NOTICE OF PUBLIC PARTICIPATION 

2 

Notice is hereby given in terms of Section 20 (3)(a) of the Spatial Planning and Land Use Management Act. 2013 (Act No 16 of 2013), hereinafter 
referred to as the "Act", that Mangaung Metropolitan Municipality would like to adopt structure plans for the following areas: 

• Structure Plan for the area of Brandwag suburb and Dan Pienaar Avenue; 
• Structure Plan for the area of Louw Wepener Street and Dan Pienaar Avenue; 
• Amendment of the Structure Plan for Parkwest and Willows area; 
• Amendment of the Structure Plan for the Kolbe Avenue and Oranjesig; 
• Structure Plan for the Ray ton Lilyvale, Bayswater, Hillside and Douglas Valley Development Areas; 
• Structure plan for Spitskop Small Holdings. 

An invitation is therefore hereby made in terms Section 20 (3)(c) of the Spatial Planning and Land Use Management Act, 2013 (Act No 16 of 
2013), that members of the public who desire to submit written representations in respect of the proposed structure plans, should do so within 
60 days, starting from the 14th of June 2018 ending on the 12th of August 2018. Written presentations in respect of the Final Structure plans 
must be lodged via email and/or handed in within the said period within 60 days from the date of this notice. Emails can be sent to 
mammui.mahao@managungmetro.co.za or zanele@ybmac.co.za or alternatively delivered to: 

Mangaung Metropolitan Municipality 
Head of the Department: Planning 
Mr. Bheki Mthembu 
Crn Nelson Mandela & Markgraaf Streets 
POBox 288 
Bloemfontein 
9300 

In addition, a public participation workshop which will be held on the 14th of June 2018 at 9:00 am to 12:00 am at Mangaung Metro, Indaba 
Auditorium, Bram Fischer Building. The documents will available from the Mangaung Metropolitan Municipality's website as of 14 June 2018. 

Focus groups: Residents within the structure plan areas and all interested parties. 




